PAINTER FAMILY

www.indochinamissions.com News Letter

May 2025



Support Address: Lincoln Baptist Church (Indochina) P.O. Box 82002 Lincoln, NE 68501 402-474-4330

Sent by Lincoln Baptist Church 2400 S. 11th Street Lincoln, NE 68502 402-474-4330

Greetings Dear Pastor:

The month of April has flown by for us. I had the privilege of walking my oldest daughter down the aisle on April 18th. We were so happy for our daughter and new son-in-law. We now have two more weddings to go.

In Thailand we received some good news about a man who has been coming to our church since the first week we started it. His name is Beki (pronounced Becky), his wife's name is Mon (pronounced Moan). Mon was already a Christian when she started coming to our church, but her husband had been a solid Buddhist.

Beki would say he only attends church to make his wife happy. He would never trust Christ, in fact when I would start preaching about Hell, he would always go to the bathroom. He recently watched his aunt die and it had an influence on him. He knew he didn't want to go to Hell, so he trusted Christ. It was a wonderful answer to prayer.

We are releasing our furlough video with this email. If I am visiting your church, we would like to show it when I come. If not feel free to show it to them if you would like.

Thank you for your partnership with us! Missionary Todd Painter









This is Mr. and Mrs. McGrath cutting their cake. I am delighted for them to start their new life together as my daughter is moving to Virginia and will be attending Suffolk Bible Baptist Church in Suffolk. They will actually live across the border in North Carolina.

The work in Thailand continues as a couple of these people trusted Christ this past Thursday night at soul winning. The soul winner is Pron's wife. I am teaching and preaching Sunday AM online.

Otherwise the nationals are running everything else. However, we are losing our Thai man Sutin. Please pray we can keep it going.

In America, I had two converts of mine come to church on Easter Sunday. We were excited to have them there for the Karen Sunday school class. I believe they will keep coming, although I will be in Texas for most of the month of May as we have a graduation in the early part and a wedding a few weeks later.

Todd Painter - missionary@indochinamissions.com - 402-405-3250